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Sacrament of Reconciliation (Confession) 
Saturday— 2:45-3:15pm Ss Peter & Paul, Dimock   

4:00-4:40pm at Sacred Heart, Parkston   
 

Sacrament of Baptism 
Contact the Pastor to schedule Class and Baptism. 

 Sacrament of Matrimony  
Contact the Pastor at least 6 months before the proposed 

Wedding date to begin Marriage Instructions. 
Sacrament of the Sick 

If you know that you are going into the hospital for a procedure,                           
contact the pastor for Anointing of Sick. 

**Parish Bulletin/Calendar/Schedule {for both parishes} can be viewed on line www.parishesonline.com 

SH Parish Hall Rental…..Please contact 
Parish Office at 928-3676. 

SsPP Parish Hall Rental…..Please contact 
Kevin & Becky Murtha 928-3330 

KC Hall Rental .. Please contact: New con-

tact persons Dennis  & Joyce Wagner @ 928

-7371 or 933-1010  NOTE CHANGE!   

*Josh Christensen cell  605-660-3570. 

 

Parish    
Secretary   
Parkston 

 

Monday—Friday  
88:00am—12 noon 

1:00-4:30pm 
 

 

For information regarding  

Sacred Heart Cemetery in Parkston or 

St. Mary’s Cemetery west of Parkston 

contact Russ Kurtenbach at 928-3141. 
 

For Holy Rosary Cemetery in Tripp 

(officially named Cathedral Ceme-

tery), contact Ed Magera at 935-6724. 

30th Sunday  Ordinary Time 

Oct. 25, 2015 

 

Pray for Peace in the Womb and the World! 
 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 

Father, may I smile and rejoice even in adversity. Amen 

Parishes information: 
 

Parish Secretary:  JoAnn Hoffman    

       (Bookkeeper and DRE) 
 Bulletin announcements in by Thursday noon 

                 e-mail sacredheart@santel.net                                                                                 
 

Bookkeeper (SsPP Dimock ):  Deb Neugebauer 

Cell # 770-1183  home # 227-4621 
 

DRE (SsPP Dimock):  Trish Neugebauer   

        227-4257 

   Tricia.Neugebauer@k12.sd.us 



In the Silence God Speaks Saturday, October 31, Saturday, December 12 Directed by Father Joe Vogel   One-Day Silent 

Retreats are designed as an introduction to Ignatian Silent Retreat. The day begins at 10am and runs through 4pm.  During this time you will 
receive an orientation to silent prayer, enter into Grand Silence and spend the day with the Lord there. Holy Mass will be offered as well as 
time for Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, Confession, the Rosary and two meditations spread through the day.  And just like other Silent 
Retreats, lunch will also be served in silence. You will have time to take a walk on the grounds, pray and quiet your soul.  These One-Day Silent 

Retreats are run by donation. For more information call 605-263-1040, email broomtree@sfcatholic.org or visit our website 

broom-tree.org 

GRIEVING THE LOSS DURING THE HOLIDAYS-Six Tuesday evenings from 6:30 – 8:30 p.m.  

November 10 – December 15, 2015 at Catholic Family Services, 523 N Duluth, Sioux Falls.  Directed by Dr. Marcie Moran. This program is for 
adults who have lost loved ones and are grieving during the holiday season.  The program is designed to be educational and will offer positive 
suggestions to help people with the adjustments that must be made during the holiday season.  Call 988-3775 or 1-800-700-7867 to register. 
Cost –Donation  

Children’s Grief Program NEW!! Children's grief program "Seeing Through the Rain" by Mary Weber begins Thursday 

October 29th and runs through December 10, 2015 from 5:30pm-7:30pm at Catholic Family Services, 523 N Duluth Ave, 
Sioux Falls SD.  This six-week program is designed for children according to their age and specific loss. To register for this 
program or for more information contact Catholic Family Services 605-988-3775.   

Poland & Eastern Europe Pilgrimage:  Come along April 11-22, 2016, to some of the most sacred places in Europe.  We’ll see 
the home of Saint John Paul II, visit the Shrine of Divine Mercy, walk through Auschwitz Concentration Camp and so much more.  
We’ll have Mass each day in great Churches and Cathedrals along the way.  Cost is $3,779 with departure from Omaha.  For a 
brochure and more information, contact Fr. Dan Guenther, P.O. Box 658, Cherokee, Iowa 51012 or call 712-225-4606 or email 
frdanguenther@gmail.com 
 

 Broom Tree 2015 Schedule  Silent Retreat Schedule:  

   Women’s: November 5-8;     Men’s: November 19-22.   

Greetings in Christ!  Thank you for your offerings to support Catholic Missions.  On World Mission Sunday at Lisieux, France, the par-
ents of St. Therese (the "Little Flower") were beatified.  Blessed Louis & Zelie Martin: Pray for us! 
 
Thank you to all who worked and contributed to the Youth Mission Trip breakfast fundraiser last Sunday!   
 

Next Scripture studies (with potluck): 
Sunday, Nov. 8th following the 10am Mass           Saturday, Nov. 14th following the 5pm Mass 
 

Pews for sale: 10' 7" wide, white oak and laminate, $50 each (located in Ethan) 
                        15' 6" wide, solid red oak, $125 each (located in Tripp) 
Contact the parish office at 928-3676 to purchase. 
 

JoAnn Hoffman has been doing great work for Sacred Heart parish for many years.  She has announced that she'll be 
retiring come July, 2016.  So, starting now and for the next couple of months, I will be accepting resumes from interested persons 
from any of our nearby communities.  I may separate out some of JoAnn's duties into separate positions.  This includes her roles as 
parish secretary (which includes a wide variety of tasks), bookkeeper, director of religious education and CYO coordinator, church 
decorator and caring for outside parish plants and flowers.  Soon, after New Year, I plan on interviewing applicants.  I aim to make 
my hiring decisions by May of 2016, so that the person(s) can start working and learning under JoAnn and myself for a couple of 
months prior to JoAnn's retirement.  Having good people skills, plus know-how and working experience with computers are a 

musts.  You can mail or drop off your resumes at Sacred Heart parish office.  Background checks (paid by the parish) and 
annual Safe Environment training are requirements for anyone as an employee of the parish 

Remember: Daylight Savings time ends next weekend--so we "fall" back an hour. 

Mission Trip Fundraising opportunities; Your 
support is appreciated! 
Please order from Schwans.com to support these 
kids in raising funds to go and help others.    
Your Campaign ID: 22813  Your campaign page 
https://www.schwans-cares.com/c/22813 Please 
register on line to get started. 9/21/15  to Nov. 5, 
2015.  20% of order goes back to youth. 
To order by phone, call 1-855-870-7208 All or-
ders receive 20%  back for Mission trip. 

World Mission Sunday  was  Sunday Octo-
ber 18th.  

Please be generous and help Pope Francis to 
spread the Good News around the world.  

Please return your donation in a timely manner. 

 

Prayer Line….. Call if  you are in need of  extra prayers if 

sick or suffering. Contact Deacon Barry or Doris Wagner. Home 
line 928-3730 or deacon’s cell 770-9990.  

http://cts.vresp.com/c/?BroomTreeRetreatandC/dd2cb4488a/f3db8d79ec/1418a41997
tel:605-988-3775
mailto:frdanguenther@gmail.com


 Oct. Calendar Events 

10/27 7pm  SsPP hall SsPP KC’s roundtable 

10/28 6:55-7:10pm SH church SH youth choir practice 

10/28 7-8:15pm SH & SsPP CCD classes 

10/30 6-10:30pm  Haunted Corn Maze @ Milltown 

10/31 6-10:30pm  Haunted Corn Maze @ Milltown 

10/31 6-8pm PHS Halloween carnival multi purpose rm. 

11/1 
10:30am-
12:30pm SD hall Food Pantry Soup & Sandwich 

11/5 7pm SH hall CDA meeting 

A Family Perspective by Bud Ozar       When Jesus asked the 
blind man “What do you want from me?” he asked for sight. If 
Jesus asked you the same question, what would you say?  Okay, 
that is your prayer. 

Parkston Community Food Bank Benefit…. 
  a Soup, Sandwich, Pie Luncheon,  

Sunday, November 1st  11:00am-1:00pm,  
 SH PARISH Hall. ~FREE WILL DONATION.  

Everyone is also asked to bring a non-perishable food item.  
Organized & served by Food Pantry Board with assistance from area 
church youth groups of which Sacred Heart will participate . 

 

We need volunteers to make 10 pies or 7 gal-
lons of chili or 7 gls. chicken noodle soup.  

Congratulations to Mr. & Mrs. Nick Kummer 
( Karisa Murtha) who were married at Sacred 
Heart on Saturday. May you be blessed with a 
long and happy marriage. 

 

To Gene & Kathy Tollefson and family for the loss of 
their son Ben Tollefson, whose funeral was at Sacred 
Heart on Wednesday. May He Rest in Peace. 
 

 

UPCOMING YOUTH EVENTS.   

Youth grade school choir @ SH.  Beginning 
this Wednesday; students at Sacred Heart in grades 
Preschool to 7th grade will be practicing songs to 

sing at Mass. We ask all students in these grades to come to the 
church .  Practice begins at 6:55pm and will conclude at 7:10pm. 
Students will go to class then.  

The grade school choir will sing on November 22nd and December 
13th at 10am Mass. 
 

Youth Conference & Concert, Swiftel Center,  

Brookings, SD.  November 14, 2015. bus departs at 6:30am. 
 

CCD classes 7:00pm @ both parishes {SH & SsPP} 
 
 

SH Altar Society – Band I serves the next funeral. Then Band III. 
We did a switch for last funeral. 
 

Fr. Dahlmann Council  Sunday, November 1st at the end of the 10 
AM mass there will be special recognition of the Fr. Dahlmann 
Council. All Knights are encouraged to attend the 10 AM  Mass to be 
part of this special recognition that will come from a member of the 
State’s Council. 
 

SSPP Knights of Columbus Roundtable will meet Tuesday evening, 
October 27th. at 7PM. 
 

Fall Can Collection  Tuesday, October 27th through Tuesday, November 

3rd. Please bring your aluminum cans to the Parkston Food Center and 
place them in the trailer in the southwest corner of the parking lot. All pro-
ceeds go to benefit the band. Thanks for your support!   
Parkston Band Boosters 

Avera St. Benedict Health Center will be offering a FREE SEASONAL 
flu vaccine to children 6 months to 18 years old. There will be an 
administration cost of $14 to all non-Medicare adults 19 years old 
and over. Medicare individuals will receive FREE vaccine but MUST 
bring their Medicare or insurance card.  This service is ONLY availa-
ble at our walk-in flu shot clinics.  After the flu shot clinic, cost is 
$32. Parkston Clinic: Tuesday, Oct. 27, Noon-8pm 

Ss. Peter & Paul annual Harvest Collection is in 
progress. You will find in you parish support boxes a 
envelope for this collection or you can put in a different en-
velope marked Harvest Collection.  We have this collection 
instead of hosting a fall bazaar.                                                                 

 

SsPP Altar Society Quilt Raffle; a queen size quilt plus 

many more prizes. The quilt is located in the back of church there 

are tickets available on a table near the quilt. The drawing will be 

on December 6th  along with other prizes, at our annual breakfast. 

We would like to thank the ladies that supplied  material or their 

time and talent to make this beautiful quilt. If you have a prize 

that you would like to donate contact Jane B., Susan S, Janice S or 

Bonnie M. 
 

Needed at SsPP: more volunteers to lead the rosary 
before Sunday Mass.  Please contact Nicole 
Neugebauer@ 227-4369. 
 

 

Removal of crosses at SH will be Wednes-
day, Oct. 28th weather  permitting. If it is 
raining we will do it the following week. 
Needed helpers to remove and clean and put 
crosses away.  Coffee and snack for all who help!  

Area Bazaars  
Assumption Catholic Church, Dante, Soup Lunch… Sun. Oct. 25, 
2015, CCD Center. Serving 11am-1pm. Soups & sandwiches, desserts. 
 

Soup & Dessert Luncheon & Style Show Saturday, November 7, at 
John Paul II gym in Mitchell. 10:30am doors opening, serving to start at 
11:30am with Style Show. by CDA Court Margaret Mary #2453 of Mitch-
ell.  Call 999-9127 for a ticket.  Advance Ticket $10.00. 
 

Estate Planning Seminar & lunch, Oct. 28th 11am, Old Court-
house museum, Sioux Falls, SD.  Sponsored by Catholic United 
Financial. Included in this weeks bulletin is a flyer with more 
information. 

CCD Breakfast,  

Sunday, Nov. 8th 
St Peter/Paul Catholic Church’s   

9:00am-12:30pm   parish hall               
 

 

Sponsored by:  St. John Baptist Catholic United Financial   
With matching funds by Catholic United Financial 

KC Halloween Carnival…. 
Saturday, October 31st  

6:00-8:30pm at  
Parkston School Multi-purpose room.  

    Fun & Games for kids up to 10 years old.    
CDA members remember to bring your bars and 

apples for the snack table.  Setup will begin at 1pm.  



Daylight Savings Time??? 

For parents of small children, 
daylight savings is cruel and 
unusual punishment.     

You will never find anybody who 
can give you a clear and compel-
ling reason why we observe day-
light savings time. 

Twice a year, we change the clocks for daylight-savings time. And twice a year, my normally punctual assistant 
arrives late to work the Monday after we do so. 
I finally had to find out why. "Do you have a problem remembering to spring forward or fall back?" I asked. "Oh, 
no," she said, pouring herself a cup of coffee.  
"What gets to me is staying up until 2 a.m. to change my clock." 
 
 

It happens every spring: crocuses, baseball (with any luck), and the switch to Daylight Savings Time 
(DST). Coming off DST is not hard.  In the Fall, we set our clocks back one hour.  We all get an extra 
hour to sleep, and those who forget find themselves at church, or the airport, or wherever an hour 
early.  Embarrassing, but not catastrophic. But in the Spring we set the clocks forward, and the trou-
ble begins.  We lose an hour of sleep.  Forgetful people miss Mass, planes, breakfast, and the big 
game on TV.  Some are thrown into disarray for up to a full week.  Annual losses due to DST confu-
sion have been estimated (by me) at over a million dollars.  I myself have missed a flight to Washing-
ton and a showing of The Seven Samurai because of DST. 
There is no need for such tragic waste.  We can -- we should and must -- urge our lawmakers to re-
form Daylight Savings Time as follows: Setting clocks back is easy; setting them forward is difficult.  
Therefore, let us keep the fall ritual as it is.  However, one Sunday each Spring, let us set our clocks 
not one hour forward, but TWENTY-THREE HOURS BACKWARD. 
Think of all the advantages.  We will not lose an hour of sleep; we will gain (almost) a day of rest.  It 
will be Saturday all over again.  You will never again miss Confession, or an airplane, or the Redskins 
game. 
Naturally, if this were the whole plan, our calendars would fall behind one day in each year.  Howev-
er, the second part of the Revised DST Plan deals with this.  Every four years, instead of adding a day, let us SUBTRACT THREE DAYS.  
Furthermore, let these be Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday, which according to recent polls are the least popular days.  If done in 
February, which seems reasonable considering what a miserable month it is, this would have the beneficial side effect of shortening 
the excruciating presidential primary season by an effective four days. The advantages of this plan are clear.  Let us waste no time.  
With a determined effort we can have Reformed Daylight Savings Time by Spring of next year. 
 
 
 
God's Country 
Once upon a time in the Kingdom of Heaven, God was missing for six days. Eventually, Michael the archangel found him, resting on the seventh 

 Church Support:  10/18/15 
SsPP Adult      $       1,141.98       SH   Adult       $    2,058.00 
           Loose    $           86.00               Loose      $       203.50     
           Youth       $        21.25    

Total                $     1,835.00         Total            $      2,284.75 
 Harvest Coll.  $   1,015.00 
Missions   $   205.00 

10/26 Mon   No Mass 

10/27 Tues 5:15pm SSPP d. Hildie Weber 

10/28 Wed 8:30am SH d. Bill Fergen 

10/29 Thur. 8:30am SH d. Norb Hoffman 

10/29 Thur. 8:30am SSPP d. Germaine Endres 

10/30 Fri. 9:30am TNH d. Ricky Kurtenbach 

10/31 Sat. 10:00am BM d.  Sr. Kathleen Nuebel 

  5:00pm SH L. & d.  Maxwell  & Hafner families 

11/1 Sun. 8:00 am SsPP Parishioners  

  10:00am SH L. & d.  Weiss, Weisz, Kost familes 

Liturgical Ministers   Oct. 31at & Nov. 1st 
Sat.  5:00 pm  SH   
Lector:   Josh Christensen Video:  Bob Weiss 
 Dave Schreiner Gift Carrier:  Billy Maxwell family 
 EM:     Roger Waltman Mary Tiede Carrie Oakley 
Servers: Riley Weber Usher: Ben Heisinger Todd Lucas 
 Ragen Weber  Joe Thuringer Wayne Tiede 
 Alex Scott  Norb Nolz  Roger Waltman 
  

Sun. 8:00am SsPP {Dimock}   

Rosary:  Elaine Neugebauer  EM:   Donna  Ripp Lector:  Linda Weber 

Greeters:  Mike & Bonnie Hoffman Gift Carrier:     Mel & Doris Schlimgen 

Ushers:   Jim Sudbeck Marty Weber Pat Weber  

Servers:   Sutton HOhn Shelby Hohn Ty Neugebauer 
   

Sun.  10:00 am  SH   
Lector:  Belva Mikuska Video:  Kellan Culbert 
 Taylor Akre Gift Carrier: Roy Weisz family 
 EM:     JoAnn Weisz Chuck Murtha Darcey Murtha 
Servers: Maelie Culbert Usher: Tim Alley Francis Froehlich 
 Kim Weber  Leo Thury Lynn Schoenfelder 
 Jon Akre   Micah & Mason Schoenfelder 


